
ORRHS Guidance Newsletter

Current Guidance Happenings
BSU College Fair for Juniors

We are excited to offer the opportunity for juniors to attend a college fair held at Bridgewater State University on
May 30th. If you are interested in attending with our guidance team, please sign up (below) by May 3rd. Sign up
here:BSU sign up 5/30/24

Here is the list of colleges that will be attending this fair: Colleges in Attendance

Cyber Sense Presentations

ORRHSwill be hosting Cyber Sense Presentations this week. The Cyber Sense presentation is an internet safety
presentation from the Plymouth County District Attorney’s Office. It will be presented by Assistant District
Attorneys familiar with the legal consequences of online interactions. Adolescents are at risk from both access
by predators through social media and frommaterials adolescents might post online. Topics covered include
digital footprint, anonymity, online predators, cyber bullying, sexting, and legal penalties.

Presentations will be held for students on the following dates during an extended Bulldog Block: Tuesday, April
30th for grades 9 & 10 &Wednesday, May 1st for grades 11 & 12

Grafton Job Corps Center - Open House for Seniors

OnWednesday,May 8th from 10 am-noon, Grafton Job Corps Center will be
hosting an open house for seniors interested in career training.

RSVP to bastien.amanda@jobcorps.org by Monday, April 15th if you are
interested in attending the open house located at 100 Pine Street, North Grafton,
Ma 01536. Separate applicant tours are held every Thursday at 10 am.

Grafton offers free career training in growing industries such as Advanced
Manufacturing, Carpentry (Pre-Apprentice), Certified Nurse Assistant, Clinical
Medical Assistant, Security & Protective Services, Electrical (Pre-Apprentice),
Plumbing (Pre-Apprentice) and Culinary Arts. Program benefits include housing,
meals, basic medical care, bi-weekly allowance, job placement assistance.

Pre-College at UMass Amherst
Summer Pre-College programs at UMass Amherst are
residential and online academic programs for rising high
school sophomores, juniors and seniors.

With courses taught by UMass faculty and graduate students,
award-winning dining, modern residence halls, and fun
co-curriculars, the UMass programs offer hands-on
experience in college coursework and college life.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1IFGOb3kYyYDtvvOTRV0fCEEOmodGS7KVn4MzCXdJfZQ/edit?usp=drive_web
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-0EGxzUZJ2RLjnUdJDkqX3l6Eid4sY39wrD397yTUVI/edit
mailto:bastien.amanda@jobcorps.org


Programs are available in 25+ topics, ranging from Anthropology to Veterinary & Animal Sciences and
everything in between. Whether you're looking for hands-on lab sciences, computer programming, business, or
architecture & design, UMass has a pre-college program to fit your interests.

Deadlines are coming up soon! Admissions decisions are made on a rolling basis, with deadlines as outlined
below for each session. Apply early as programsmay fill up.

● Session 1 (Programs starting June 30): May 1st, 2024
● Session 2 (Programs starting July 14): May 15th, 2024
● Session 3 (Programs starting July 28): May 31st, 2024

Rising 10th - 12th graders in high school are eligible to attend the program. To apply, students will need:
● A brief, 1-page statement of interest
● An unofficial high school transcript
● A letter of recommendation from a teacher or school counselor

Questions? Read our application FAQs for the answers to some common questions, or email at
summerprograms@umass.edu.

NCAA - Free Webinar for College-Bound Student-Athletes and Families

Are you a student-athlete dreaming of playing your sport at the NCAA level?
Invest in your future and spend an hour onWednesday,May 8, from
6:30-7:30 p.m. Eastern time, understanding the requirements and how to
prepare for NCAA certification.

Join NCAA Eligibility Center staff, who will walk you through what you need
to do to compete at the NCAA Division I, II or III level. Staff will be answering
questions live during the presentation, so come prepared to learn how to
take your game to the next level!

Click HERE to register.

Comput/Her @Curry College

Curry College enthusiastically invites you to attend their one-day
conference designed to engage and inspire young women looking to
pursue careers in data and computer sciences. Rising high school
sophomore, junior and seniorwomen are welcomed to their campus
onWednesday, May 16, 2024 from 9:00am-2:30pm for their
Comput/HER@ Curry College Conference. There is no charge for

participants and lunch is included. Comput/HER@ Curry College is an event for young women - and those who
support them - to collaborate, learn about, and participate in computing, technology, and data science
activities. Participants will hear inspirational stories from successful women in the field, be mentored by female
college students and recent graduates, and participate in collaborative, hands-on, skill-building activities in a
welcoming and supportive environment.

Curry College asks that all students register individually. Learn More & Student Registration

https://click.marcom.umass.edu/?qs=1b18b27122a2a18578902297f4e74570eda1ee6e301cca103bf1565a76c62406d97ad9224a703d585428c5321476fed18a4140196ae3d224
https://mc97gsxn49y6wmpf4p2n764zq7z1.pub.sfmc-content.com/vinse4n4gju
https://n96ljecab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001s-goO6iuSKtG1CPTPQFlTqOOTqugZwX08nIs0bR6vz-ZcPMzP6-5b-a4iOwgLliXgXWHSQ00MzyCaswvo8iHYQo4TkRcabKIYoEip8S8X-GfI_FbsTiukqHhQL-YhN9cq-tq0hJYKunHFvzqBvzYyeNSWdLNjiULB5ppnHTu0HI_mLxWI-RjRbiLJ0O03JpZzmk9-9UCTNL4UXKwlCc4ejYyPpO5zhsRW3IsHZ9wf-r66Nx-Sm7Sk7LQ7-sEXH-6&c=b8KNpL8HXCzAZve6ph4G_iOR55QSXWqMUlq6L_LnmsQquduY_E1o_g==&ch=ujiUHo4go3Fx3dm-i2hXOPmWz2qKHtIZgK4FBD_O2ysef0UOKm-mEQ==
https://n96ljecab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001s-goO6iuSKtG1CPTPQFlTqOOTqugZwX08nIs0bR6vz-ZcPMzP6-5b-a4iOwgLliXgXWHSQ00MzyCaswvo8iHYQo4TkRcabKIYoEip8S8X-GfI_FbsTiukqHhQL-YhN9cq-tq0hJYKunHFvzqBvzYyeNSWdLNjiULB5ppnHTu0HI_mLxWI-RjRbiLJ0O03JpZzmk9-9UCTNL4UXKwlCc4ejYyPpO5zhsRW3IsHZ9wf-r66Nx-Sm7Sk7LQ7-sEXH-6&c=b8KNpL8HXCzAZve6ph4G_iOR55QSXWqMUlq6L_LnmsQquduY_E1o_g==&ch=ujiUHo4go3Fx3dm-i2hXOPmWz2qKHtIZgK4FBD_O2ysef0UOKm-mEQ==
https://n96ljecab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001s-goO6iuSKtG1CPTPQFlTqOOTqugZwX08nIs0bR6vz-ZcPMzP6-5b-a4iOwgLliXu5nd_rb6pZ-Dp4vgeIJwApA8vdJxE6C0OP6_5tfSTJUvEHovrs6Yt4iz-CcitAk8fF5WXhHpvCt-eon-yD1bfjWqWM5s01KkHB-3JsydF_wogTkHat0cCyyrW22BibUVqAd-q29SlvM=&c=b8KNpL8HXCzAZve6ph4G_iOR55QSXWqMUlq6L_LnmsQquduY_E1o_g==&ch=ujiUHo4go3Fx3dm-i2hXOPmWz2qKHtIZgK4FBD_O2ysef0UOKm-mEQ==
https://n96ljecab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001s-goO6iuSKtG1CPTPQFlTqOOTqugZwX08nIs0bR6vz-ZcPMzP6-5b-a4iOwgLliXgXWHSQ00MzyCaswvo8iHYQo4TkRcabKIYoEip8S8X-GfI_FbsTiukqHhQL-YhN9cq-tq0hJYKunHFvzqBvzYyeNSWdLNjiULB5ppnHTu0HI_mLxWI-RjRbiLJ0O03JpZzmk9-9UCTNL4UXKwlCc4ejYyPpO5zhsRW3IsHZ9wf-r66Nx-Sm7Sk7LQ7-sEXH-6&c=b8KNpL8HXCzAZve6ph4G_iOR55QSXWqMUlq6L_LnmsQquduY_E1o_g==&ch=ujiUHo4go3Fx3dm-i2hXOPmWz2qKHtIZgK4FBD_O2ysef0UOKm-mEQ==


Employment Opportunity

Mattapoisett Recreation is seeking applicants for the following seasonal position: Mattapoisett town beach
lifeguards. If interested, please email mattrec@mattapoisett.net to set up an interview. The town of
Mattapoisett is an Equal Opportunity Employer. Lifeguard requirements: must be at least 16 years of age,
current lifeguard, CPR & First Aid Certifications, Open availability, certification ready physical fitness level -
ability to swim 500 yards continuously, tread water for 2 minutes without the use of arms, swim under water 15
yards and ability to retrieve object from bottom in 7-15 feet of water.

Lillian B. Lamoureux Music Scholarship Competition

The Lillian B. Lamoureux Music Scholarship competition is open to all South Coast music students ages 14-21.
Two $1,000 scholarships are awarded annually, one to a high school student and one to a college student.
Scholarships may be used for private music lessons, tuition, or other expenses that further the student’s music
education. The scholarship, awarded by the NBSO since 2000, continues to recognize the legacy of former
President Emerita and longtime board President Lillian B. Lamoureux.

The 2024 Lamoureux Scholarship Application is here. Please note that they have eliminated the requirement to
provide a video audition and letters of recommendation. The only requirement is that the high school student
and college student be from the South Coast area. The application deadline isMay 16, 2024.Questions may be
directed to Education Director Terry Wolkowicz at twolkowicz@nbsymphony.org.

Financial Literacy Event - Mattapoisett Town Library

Are you interested in learningmore about Financial Literacy? Check out this
opportunity at the Mattapoisett town library on Tuesday, April 30th. Building
Wealth 101 presented by Trevor Oldham (held via zoom) is a can’t miss
presentation for students learning about financial literacy. Be sure to scan the
QR code to register to attend.

Scholarship Information

You can find AVAILABLE SCHOLARSHIPS in the Guidance Office and also on the Guidance website. Visit the
guidance page on the school website and click on Scholarship Information on the right side of the page.
Scholarships are updated often, so check back regularly. Local scholarship award letters are due back to
the guidance office byWednesday, May 22nd. Please submit a copy or email your award notification(s) to your
guidance counselor by the deadline if you would like to be recognized on the scholarship recipients list. *This
list is for local scholarship awards only, not college/university scholarship awards).

Attention Seniors

Seniors: Don’t forget to bring a copy of your college acceptance letters to your guidance counselor. It does
not need to be the original - it can be a copy, screenshot, email, etc.

mailto:mattrec@mattapoisett.net
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yDff3OTx1Q3VkAVAcrhr43svrSG6v-RQ/view?usp=sharing
https://orrhs.oldrochester.org/departments/guidance-department


Career of the Week

The Family Character Dare

The Family Character Dare is designed to bring
family members together. This week’s dare is
called Family Volunteer Day! As a family,
choose a local organization to give back to.
This could be your time, money, or
energy…anything canmake a difference.
Volunteering together can really bring your
family together for a good cause and a good
time!

SEL TIP OF THEWEEK
The National Honor Society induction on Thursday, April 25th inspired this
week’s SEL tip - Participate in Service. We heard from a guest speaker about the
importance of service. Giving to others benefits everyone involved. To give feels
good! It fosters a sense of belonging and purpose, as individuals contribute to
something larger than themselves, boosting self-esteem andmental well-being.
This SEL tip goes hand in hand with the family character dare…volunteer, give
back, contribute.


